
SOUTH CAROLINA STATE FIRE.FIGHTERS' ASSOCIATION 

March 11, 2025 

The Honorable Kristi Noem 
Secretary of Homeland Security 
MS 0525 
Department of Homeland Security 
2707 Martin Luther King Jr Ave SE 
Washington, DC 20528-0525 

Dear Madam Secretary, 

I write to you today on behalf of the South Carolina State Firefighters' Association and our 
17,500 members with an urgent plea to protect and support the funding and the many resources 
offered by the United States Fire Administration (USFA); specifically, the Public Assistance 
Program, the National Fire Academy (NFA), National Emergency Response Information System 
(NERIS) that fall under the direction of the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) 
and the National Fallen Firefighters Memorial Weekend. These divisions in partnership or under 
the direction of FEMA are not only significant to our members but also for the citizens of South 
Carolina. 

The US Fire Administration's Public Assistance Program has allowed for reimbursements 
during the response to the many natural disasters in South Carolina's history over the years. 
From the historic flooding in October 2015, the many hurricanes-most recently Helene, to 
others like Florence, Matthew, and Hugo-to this month's wildfires in Horry County (Covington 
Drive Fire) that burned more than 2000 acres between March 1-8, 2025 and required the 
deployment of 53 fire departments, approximately 299 personnel, and 91 fire apparatus 
throughout South Carolina under SC Firefighter Mobilization, the Public Assistance Program is 
critical for South Carolinians. 

Under the direction of the USF A, our members have had the privilege of attending the numerous 
courses offered by the National Fire Academy - such as Fire Prevention Management, 
Hazardous Materials, Incident Management, Leadership & Executive Development, Responder 
Health & Safety, Wildland Urban Interface. These specialized training courses and advanced 
management programs for middle and top-level fire officers cover disciplines like EMS 
leadership, quality management, community risk reduction, and emergency resource deployment 
planning are vital to the betterment of the fire service in South Carolina and the United States. 

The NFA stands alone in its educational approach, providing instruction from the nation's 

foremost experts in emergency services. These instructors bring insights and real-world lessons 






